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July 23, 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits four ordinances recommending approval of the following franchise agreements:

· Lake Washington School District (Lake Washington)– New sewer franchise (District 3)

· Rainier Biogas LLC (Rainier)– New sewer franchise (District 7)

· City of Auburn (Auburn)– Amendment to existing sewer franchise (Districts 9, 12)

· City of Woodinville (Woodinville)– Amendment to existing sewer franchise (District 3)

The King County Council has previously approved comprehensive plans for the new Lake Washington franchise (Ordinance 16578) and amended Auburn and Woodinville franchises (Ordinances 16937 and 16892 respectively) based on recommendations from the King County Utility Technical Review Committee (UTRC), pursuant to KCC 6.27.060 and 13.24.010.  Note that UTRC approval is not required for the Rainier franchise agreement as it is based on a unique closed loop system which is not connected to public sewer.  Council approval of the proposed new and amended franchise agreements is required by KCC 6.27.020.
Lake Washington – This new franchise includes an exclusive or “tightline” sewer connection from the Wilder Elementary School located at 15212 N.E. 95th Street, Redmond (School) to the City of Redmond’s sewer system (Redmond).  The franchise area is outside the urban growth area so the tightline is required by KCC 13.24.134.  This 2,600 lineal foot pipe connection through unincorporated King County right-of-way to the closest wastewater conveyance system (Redmond) provides the most cost effective wastewater disposal solution for the School.  The School’s holding tank has been leaking for over eight years requiring twice a week pump-outs at an annual cost of $120,000.
Rainier – This new franchise includes a closed loop system for transporting manure from several dairy farms across King County right-of-way to a “digester” which extracts methane gas.  The manure is then transported back to the dairy farms.  As previously noted, this system is not connected to public sewer.
Auburn – This franchise amendment reflects a reduction in the area served by the existing sewer franchise due to annexations.
Woodinville – This franchise amendment increases the area served by the franchise to include a previously inadequate septic system located at 13318 180th Ave. N.E., Redmond allowing connection to an adjacent Woodinville sewer main.
These proposed new and amended franchise agreements further King County’s Strategic Plan goals to build lasting regional partnerships and encourage economic growth and environmental sustainability.  Each franchise agreement has been reviewed and approved by the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office.
Thank you for your consideration of these ordinances which will provide better service to the subject utilities and their customers.  If you have any questions, please contact Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division, at 206-296-0630.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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